5 December 2018

Mr Paul Elliott
Victoria No. 4 Branch Secretary
Health Services Union-Victoria No. 4 Branch

By email: PaulE@msav.org.au

CC: bgl@bglpartners.com.au

Dear Mr Elliott,

Health Services Union-Victoria No. 4 Branch
Financial Report for the year ended 30 June 2018 - [FR2018/97]

| acknowledge receipt of the financial report of the Health Services Union-Victoria No. 4 Branch.
The documents were lodged with the Registered Organisations Commission (the ROC) on 24
September 2018 and 8 November 2018.

The financial report has now been filed.

The financial report was filed based on a primary review. This involved confirming that the financial
reporting timelines required under s.253, s.265, s.266 and s.268 of the Fair Work (Registered
Organisations) Act 2009 (RO Act) have been satisfied, all documents required under s.268 of the
RO Act were lodged and that various disclosure requirements under the Australian Accounting
Standards, RO Act and reporting guidelines have been complied with. A primary review does not
examine all disclosure requirements.

Please note that the financial report for the year ending 30 June 2019 may be subject to an
advanced compliance review.

I make the following comment to assist you when you next prepare a financial report. You are not
required to take any further action in respect of the report lodged. The ROC will confirm this
concern has been addressed prior to filing next year’s report.

Nil activities disclosure

Item 21 of the reporting guidelines states that if any of the activities identified within items 10-20 of
the reporting guidelines have not occurred in the reporting period, a statement to this effect must
be included either in the financial statements, the notes or in the officer’s declaration statement.
The notes contained nil activity information for all prescribed reporting guideline categories except
the following:

e make a payment to a former related party of the reporting unit (reporting guideline 20).

Please ensure in future years that the above mentioned item is disclosed in either the financial
statements, the notes or in the officer’s declaration statement as per the reporting guidelines.
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Reporting Requirements

The ROC website provides a number of factsheets in relation to the financial reporting process and
associated timelines. The website also contains the s.253 reporting guidelines and a model set of
financial statements. The ROC recommends that reporting units use these model financial
statements to assist in complying with the RO Act, the s.253 reporting guidelines and the
Australian Accounting Standards. Access to this information may be obtained via this link.

If you have any queries regarding this letter, please contact me on (02) 8293 4654 or via email at
david.vale@roc.gov.au.

Yours faithfully

David Vale
Registered Organisations Commission
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